
November 8, 2017 

Dear Friends, 

 I have heard many people who have recent-

ly expressed shock, anger, and sadness at 

the recent terror attacks carried out by citi-

zens and recent immigrants to our nation.  

As I write this article, the murder of 26 in-

dividuals at First Baptist Church in Suth-

erland Springs, Texas, has brought this ter-

rible tragedy very close to home. 

As your pastor, it seems overwhelmingly 

clear to me that our nation and world are 

suffering a “demise of morality”  Demise 

means “the end of something, in a negative 

sense.”  Morality means “a set of social 

rules, customs, traditions, beliefs, and prac-

tices which specify proper acceptable forms 

of conduct.” 

Now, don’t get me wrong. I do believe that 

morality is still practiced by individuals, 

families, and groups.  However, when it 

comes to a cultural consensus, I sadly see a 

break down and uncertainty over what is 

moral or not. 

When God was helping the Israelites to set 

up how their society would function, He 

gave them the Ten Commandments found 

in the Book of Exodus, Chapter 20, verses 1

-17.  When Jesus was asked what was the 

greatest commandment in the Law, Jesus 

replied with Matthew, Chapter 22, verses 

37-40. 

So, what I am trying to say is that we need 

to teach and reinforce God’s love and the 

qualities of honor, respect, forgiveness, 

mercy, kindness, and the many other sound 

and just actions that are critical for us to 

live with one another in peace.  As the Boy 

Scouts teach: “Do a good deed each day”. 

Maybe, just maybe, if we become part of the 

solution, we can overcome the problem. 

May God’s peace be with you! 

Pastor David 

“The mission of First United Methodist Church of Silsbee is to glorify God, make disciples, and transform lives in Christ” 

Shut-In Thanksgiving Visitation on 

November 19th 

During the Sunday School hour on Sunday, 

November 19th, groups of children and 

teachers will depart from McDonough Hall 

with a goodie basket to visit with our 

church shut-in members.  Please contact 

Cheryl Owens if you can help with this min-

istry. 

Important Final Church Council Meeting of 2017 on November 13 

All members are invited to attend the Church Council meeting on Novem-

ber 13 at 6:30 p.m. in Cravens Hall.  In addition to ministry area reports, 

the main new item will be the decision on whether to enter a Church Con-

sultation process in 2018.  Please attend this critical meeting. 



Worship 

10/29                             149 

11/05                             125 

 

 Sunday School 

10/29                               66 

11/05                               58 

First UMC to Honor  

Veteran’s Day in Worship  

on November 12th 

All veterans will be rec-

ognized and honored at 

both worship services on 

November 12.  If you 

have a neighbor who has 

or is serving our country, 

please invite them to 

worship with you for this 

special Sunday! 

Evangelism Committee Update 

Our Evangelism committee is a 

busy group.  We have prayer time 

every Monday morning at 11:00, 

where we lift the requests you make 

on your attendance sheets up to the 

Lord.   We would be proud for you to 

join us.  

      We give out sack lunches on the 

last Tuesday of the month at the 

Pavilion from 11:00 a.m. -1:00 

p.m.  These lunches are free, and 

this is a great ministry to our com-

munity. 

      We  would also like to encourage 

you to sign up to give your testimo-

ny of faith during both services on 

the third Sunday of the 

month.  This is a great sharing op-

portunity for our church family. 

     There are some church t-shirts 

left and some "Feed My Sheep" 

shirts left.  We will order more after 

the first of the year if needed.   

      There is a beautiful quilt on dis-

play in the church office.  We are 

raffling it off, and the drawing will 

be Dec. 3, so get your tickets soon 

from a committee member or from 

the office.  Tickets are $3.00 and it 

would make a really nice Christmas 

gift. 



Hey Church Family, 

We had a Spooktacular Time at the Fall Festival and Trunk or Treat.  Heartfelt 

THANKS to all those who gave of their time and talents to make this such a 

blessing to the church family and our community. 

What a blessing on Sunday, October 29 as we wit-

nessed the 

dedication of 

Nora Swango 

and the bap-

tism of Ty 

Hoffman into our church family.  I personally 

look forward to watching these precious ones grow up in our church. 

In His Love, 

Cheryl Owens 

Upcoming events for our children: 

Saturday, November 11, 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. 

Breakfast and packing of the Shoeboxes.   

Sunday, November 19, 10:00 a.m. 

Children visit our Shut-ins during the Sunday School hour 

Sunday, December 3, 10:00 a.m. 

Children’s Prayer Walk during the Sunday School hour 
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